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A NOTE FROM OUR EXECUTIVE PRESIDENT
AND EXECUTIVE VICE-PRESIDENT
On behalf of everyone who attended this year's spectacularly successful
International Conference in Cambridge we would like to thank all those
who helped to make it such a memorable and inspiring occasion. We
cannot mention each person by name, but in particular we wish to
express our deep appreciation to Robert and Jenny Canham and to
Michael Garland. They gave hours and hours of their time to the planning
and presentation of the Conference and we are most grateful to them.
Behind every smooth-running event lies efficient and sympathetic
organisation and this was surely evident in our 2015 International
Conference in Cambridge. 'Nun danket alle Gott!'

Regional Meeting in Liverpool
HYMN DAY AT LIVERPOOL
Saturday 6th February 2016: 10.30–15.30
Holy Trinity Church
Church Road, Wavertree, LIVERPOOL L15 9EE
Cost: no charge but donations invited. Please bring your own packed
lunch. Drinks will be provided. Contact: Ian Sharp by 3rd February 2016.
Phone: 0151 724 2756 Email: iansallysharp@aol.com
Jointly organised with the Liverpool Area of the Royal School of Church
Music, the day is for all lovers of congregational song. There will be
plenty to sing and to savour, with sessions on using and choosing hymns,
and on the challenges of writing for today’s congregations. The day will
conclude with an Act of Praise. Hymn Society members and friends are
most welcome. Participants will include Elizabeth Cosnett, Alan Gaunt,
Andrew Pratt and Ian Sharp.

For new Membership Rates effective 01/01/2016 see
overleaf:
New Membership Subscription Rates (January 2016)
Our membership rates were last increased in January 2012. This increase
from January 2016 was approved at our 2014 AGM.

We would be grateful if all those members paying by Banker’s
Order would amend the amount with your Bank before January
2016 when they become payable!

UK Subscriptions mailed to a UK address
Single Membership  £ 22.00
Couples      £ 27.00
Students      £ 10.00
5 year subscription
(Single)      £ 100.00
(Couples)      £ 125.00
10 year subscription
(Single)      £ 200.00
(Couples)      £ 250.00

Overseas Rates
(Mainland Europe including Republic of Ireland)
Single Membership   £ 25.00 (if paid in GBP)

€ 40.00 if paid in Euros (= £30.00)
Couples      £ 30.00 (if paid in GBP)

€ 47.00 if paid in Euros (= £35.00)

Overseas Rates (Worldwide)
Single Membership   £ 30.00 (if paid in GBP)

$ 59.00 if paid in US$ (= £38.00)
Couples      £ 35.00 (if paid in GBP)

$ 66.00 if paid in US$ (= £43.00)

Additional amounts for Joint Membership of other Societies
IAH       £ 10.00
HSUSC      £ 20.00

Library Rates
UK        £30.00
Europe and Worldwide  £55.00 = €74.00 = $83.00

www.hymnsocietygbi.org.uk


We welcome a new member who recently joined the Society
Mr Jim Brown (Irvinestown, N. IRELAND)

We regret having to report the deaths of members
Mr Harold Forster (Wybunbury, Cheshire) Mr Stephen A. Shell
(Hendon, London) Mr Nicholas Southern (Jesmond, Newcastle
upon Tyne)
The Rt Revd Clive Young (Ewyas Harold, Hereford)

Bishop Clive Young
Bishop Clive has been a regular and enthusiastic member of The Hymn
Society for a long time and has missed, I think, hardly any conferences
in the last 20 years. He was our Conference Chaplain at Leeds in 2001;
the Conference report for that year says that it ‘was led in a thoughtful
and prayerful way which was most helpful.’ He shared with Anne Harrison
in delivering a truly excellent lecture on Benjamin Britten and Hymnody,
marking the Centenary of Britten’s birth, at our 2013 Swanwick
Conference; this was described in the Bulletin Conference report as ‘a
treat!.... a neatly eloquent double-act gave us many insights to the
hymn-loving Benjamin Britten.’ Most recently, with Claire Wilson, he
prepared and officiated at our Anglican Eucharist at this year’s
Cambridge International Hymn Societies’ Conference. Prior to his
retirement in 2013, Clive served as Bishop of Dunwich in the Diocese of
St Edmundsbury and Ipswich; a much-loved, thoughtful and caring
Shepherd of the Sheep.

John Scott (Organist and Director of Music)
John Scott died suddenly on 12th August. Although not a member of The
Hymn Society, John Scott was, from 1990, Organist and Director of Music
at St Paul’s Cathedral. In 2004 he became Organist and Director of Music
at St Thomas’ Church, Fifth Avenue, New York. Hymnologically he will be
remembered for his tune CLOTH FAIR which was written to accompany
Timothy Dudley-Smith’s Christ be the Lord of all our days; we sang it at
our 2007 Northampton Festival of Hymns. CLOTH FAIR appears in New
English Praise (2006), Sing Praise (2010) and Ancient & Modern (2013).
CLOTH FAIR was named after a little street in the vicinity of London’s
Smithfield Market; I discovered it whilst walking from Liverpool Street to
Farringdon on my way to a Hymn Society Executive Meeting. Cloth Fair
contained a favourite hostelry which John enjoyed frequenting;
unfortunately I was not able to identify it!

Website, Facebook and Twitter
On Monday 24th August, for the very first time, Facebook had a billion
users in a single day when “1 in 7 people on Earth used Facebook to
connect with their friends and family”. Not all our members, even our
internet-savvy ones, will realize that The Hymn Society now has a
presence, not only on our website (maintained by Gillian Warson), but
also on both Facebook (maintained by John Crothers) and Twitter
(maintained by Gordon Giles). Read on…

Facebook
If you are already a member of Facebook, just go to the ‘Search
Facebook’ box at the top of the first page and enter “Hymn Society of
Great”. Our HSGBI page should immediately become apparent. Click on
the link to load the page. Please click on ‘Like’ to follow us.
If you are not yet a member, just go to Google, enter “Facebook”, click
on the link, and then follow the instructions on the joining page. Setting
up your own Facebook page is straightforward and free of charge. Next,
go to the ‘Search Facebook’ box at the top of the page and enter “Hymn
Society of Great”. The name of our page will appear, and you should then
click on the link. If you tick ‘Like’, you will be sent any new information
that reaches the HSGBI page.
Once you have set up your own Facebook page, clicking on ‘More’ and
then ‘Manage’ will enable you to maintain your privacy by limiting who
sees your page to, say, your ‘Friends’ alone. Facebook is a great way to
keep up to date with HSGBI!

Twitter
If you use Twitter, to ‘follow’ the Hymn Society, just search for
@hymnsoc and click ‘follow’. It really is as simple as that. To tell us
about something of interest, simply include ‘@hymnsoc’ somewhere in
the brief message. To join Twitter go to www.twitter.com. Compared with
Facebook, Twitter is succinct, safe, simple and secure. Follow us and see!

New Mission Praise
Our member, Michael Haighton, has noted the appearance of a new
edition of Mission Praise issued to celebrate the book’s 30th Anniversary.
This new, expanded edition of Complete Mission Praise includes the
whole of the existing collection of over 1000 songs and hymns, and adds
100 new songs. It has by popular request been split into two volumes in
order to be more user-friendly. Although, one might argue, even more
complete, it is no longer called Complete Mission Praise—there are,
apparently, three already!


